Connecticut Chapter

of the

Academy of Certified Hazardous Materials Managers

Minutes of the Board of Directors Conference Call
December 7, 2007
3:15 PM– 4:00PM

Directors Participating:  Gene Metti, Winston Brown, Rose Coggeshall, John Murray, Whyndam Abrams, Stuart Manley, Paul Simonetta, Nick Zackeo
1.   CTDEP Decision-The recent CTDEP final decision including CHMM as certifying agents on two wastewater General Permits was discussed.  IHMM and ACHMM public relations will be contacting Gene Metti for information for an article to be sent to all ACHMM members.  Contact with CTDEP on future permit drafts will need to be maintained.  Process may be presented at National Conference.
2. Status of all 2007 Filings

· State Incorporation Documents-have been received from the Secretary of State; Rose will send copy to John Murray for scanning.
· IRS Tax Exempt Status letter has been received and is posted on Chapter website.  Tax returns and annual reports will be due by each April 15th (date to be verified)
· Whyndam will follow up on Updated Charter Application, which was sent to National Academy on September 17, 2007.  
3.    Elections for 2008 Officers:  Winston Brown has indicated that he will not be assuming the Chapter President position for 2008.  Gene Metti indicated he would be willing to serve another term.  A motion was raised for the Board to vote to have Gene Metti serve as Chapter President for 2008.  The Board voted, and the motion passed.   A search committee, which will be chaired by past-President Elysa Payne, will be formed to vet candidates for the vice president position.  Rose Coggeshall indicated she will be running for another term as treasurer, Whyndam Abrams has one year left as Secretary.
4.    Treasury Status:  Approximately $600.00 is in the Chapter account.  Chapter membership dues are starting to come in from ACHMM, in the form of one check a month, covering all the renewals for the month that included CT Chapter dues.
5.  First 2008 General Membership Meeting:  Tabled until next BOD meeting

6.  Minutes of the September 28, 2007 Board of Directors Conference Call were approved.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 PM.
-Respectfully Submitted by Whyndam Abrams, Secretary

